PFLUGERVILLE CHARTER REVIEW COMMISSION REPORT

On May 16, 2011, the City of Pflugerville’s Charter Review Commission submitted proposed revisions
to the City of Pflugerville’s Home Rule Charter. This report summarizes the Charter Commission’s
recommendations.

Under Articles 111, VII, IX, X, and XI, the Charter Review Commission recommends to change all
requirements to publish in an official newspaper to publish instead on the City’s official website or other
electronic media that is readily accessible to the public to reflect changes in technology.

Under Article IV, the Charter Review Commission recommends to change the Personnel Appeal Board
to apply only to commissioned peace officers that are regular, full-time employees or regular, part-time
employees of the City and to exclude the Police Chief and any other commissioned peace officers that do not
report to the Police Chief or any contract employees.

Under Article V, the Charter Review Commission recommends changes to the language under
Registered Voter List to clarify that the counties maintain the lists of registered voters and under Canvassing to
remove outdated language.

Under Article VIII, the Charter Review Commission recommends changes to the language under Open
Meetings to state that the City will conduct all of its meetings in accordance with the Texas Open Meetings Act.

Under Article IX, the Charter Review Commission recommends changes to provide clarification and
requirement for use of the three-month fund balance in the event of an extenuating or emergency situation.

This report summarizes the Charter Commission’s recommendations and is required to be published in
the City’s official newspaper and made available on the City’s website.

Respectfully submitted,

The 2011 Charter Review Commission
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